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DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Project No. 14970–000] 

Lock+TM Hydro Friends Fund XVII, 
LLC; Notice of Preliminary Permit 
Application Accepted for Filing and 
Soliciting Comments, Motions To 
Intervene, and Competing Applications 

On March 1, 2019, Lock+TM Hydro 
Friends Fund XVII, LLC, filed an 
application for a preliminary permit, 
pursuant to section 4(f) of the Federal 
Power Act, proposing to study the 
feasibility of the Tionesta Dam 
Hydropower Project to be located at the 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers’ Tionesta 
Dam on Tionesta Creek in Forest 
County, Pennsylvania. The sole purpose 
of a preliminary permit, if issued, is to 
grant the permit holder priority to file 
a license application during the permit 
term. A preliminary permit does not 
authorize the permit holder to perform 
any land-disturbing activities or 
otherwise enter upon lands or waters 
owned by others without the owners’ 
express permission. 

The proposed project would consist of 
the following: (1) A new 30-foot-wide, 
30-foot-deep, 160-foot-tall modular 
frame structure to be installed at the 
intake for the outlet pipe adjacent to the 
outlet tower, containing two turbine- 
generator units with a rated capacity of 
1,400 kilowatts each; (2) a new 
switchgear and control room located in 
the modular structure; and (3) a new 13- 
kilovolt transmission line connecting 
the modular structure with a nearby 
existing electrical grid. The proposed 
project would have an annual 
generation of 12,260 megawatt-hours. 

Applicant Contact: Wayne Crouse, 
Lock+TM Hydro Friends Fund XVII, 
LLC, P.O. Box 43796, Birmingham, AL 
35243; phone: 877–556–6566, ext. 709. 

FERC Contact: Monir Chowdhury; 
phone: (202) 502–6736. 

Deadline for filing comments, motions 
to intervene, competing applications 
(without notices of intent), or notices of 
intent to file competing applications: 60 
days from the issuance of this notice. 
Competing applications and notices of 
intent must meet the requirements of 18 
CFR 4.36. 

The Commission strongly encourages 
electronic filing. Please file comments, 
motions to intervene, notices of intent, 
and competing applications using the 
Commission’s eFiling system at http://
www.ferc.gov/docs-filing/efiling.asp. 
Commenters can submit brief comments 
up to 6,000 characters, without prior 
registration, using the eComment system 

at http://www.ferc.gov/docs-filing/ 
ecomment.asp. You must include your 
name and contact information at the end 
of your comments. For assistance, 
please contact FERC Online Support at 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, (866) 
208–3676 (toll free), or (202) 502–8659 
(TTY). In lieu of electronic filing, please 
send a paper copy to: Secretary, Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 
First Street NE, Washington, DC 20426. 
The first page of any filing should 
include docket number P–14970–000. 

More information about this project, 
including a copy of the application, can 
be viewed or printed on the ‘‘eLibrary’’ 
link of the Commission’s website at 
http://www.ferc.gov/docs-filing/ 
elibrary.asp. Enter the docket number 
(P–14970) in the docket number field to 
access the document. For assistance, 
contact FERC Online Support. 

Dated: September 20, 2019. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2019–20911 Filed 9–25–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[EPA–HQ–OECA–2012–0664; FRL–9999– 
05–OMS] 

Information Collection Request 
Submitted to OMB for Review and 
Approval; Comment Request; NESHAP 
for Commercial Ethylene Oxide 
Sterilization and Fumigation 
Operations (Renewal) 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) has submitted an 
information collection request (ICR), 
NESHAP for Commercial Ethylene 
Oxide Sterilization and Fumigation 
Operations (EPA ICR Number 1666.11, 
OMB Control Number 2060–0283), to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. This is a proposed 
extension of the ICR, which is currently 
approved through November 30, 2019. 
Public comments were previously 
requested, via the Federal Register, on 
May 6, 2019 during a 60-day comment 
period. This notice allows for an 
additional 30 days for public comments. 
A fuller description of the ICR is given 
below, including its estimated burden 
and cost to the public. An agency may 
neither conduct nor sponsor, and a 
person is not required to respond to, a 

collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. 
DATES: Additional comments may be 
submitted on or before October 28, 
2019. 
ADDRESSES: Submit your comments, 
referencing Docket ID Number EPA– 
HQ–OECA–2012–0664, to: (1) EPA 
online using www.regulations.gov (our 
preferred method), or by email to 
docket.oeca@epa.gov, or by mail to: EPA 
Docket Center, Environmental 
Protection Agency, Mail Code 28221T, 
1200 Pennsylvania Ave. NW, 
Washington, DC 20460; and (2) OMB via 
email to oira_submission@omb.eop.gov. 
Address comments to OMB Desk Officer 
for EPA. 

EPA’s policy is that all comments 
received will be included in the public 
docket without change, including any 
personal information provided, unless 
the comment includes profanity, threats, 
information claimed to be Confidential 
Business Information (CBI), or other 
information whose disclosure is 
restricted by statute. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Patrick Yellin, Monitoring, Assistance, 
and Media Programs Division, Office of 
Compliance, Mail Code 2227A, 
Environmental Protection Agency, 1200 
Pennsylvania Ave. NW, Washington, DC 
20460; telephone number: (202) 564– 
2970; fax number: (202) 564–0050; 
email address: yellin.patrick@epa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
Supporting documents, which explain 
in detail the information that the EPA 
will be collecting, are available in the 
public docket for this ICR. The docket 
can be viewed online at 
www.regulations.gov, or in person, at 
the EPA Docket Center, WJC West, 
Room 3334, 1301 Constitution Ave. NW, 
Washington, DC. The telephone number 
for the Docket Center is 202–566–1744. 
For additional information about EPA’s 
public docket, visit: http://
www.epa.gov/dockets. 

Abstract: The National Emission 
Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants 
(NESHAP) for Commercial Ethylene 
Oxide Sterilization and Fumigation 
Operations apply to both new and 
existing commercial ethylene oxide 
(E.O.) sterilization and fumigation 
facilities using one ton of E.O. (as 
defined in 40 CFR 63.361) after 
December 6, 1994. New facilities 
include those that commenced 
construction or reconstruction after the 
date of proposal. Owners and operators 
of these facilities are required to comply 
with reporting and record keeping 
requirements for the General Provisions 
(40 CFR part 63, subpart A), as well as 
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